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File No. 08.07.17 
January 26, 2018 

ADDENDUM NO. 1 
RFP FOR ENGINEERING DESIGN SERFICES  

FOR THE  
SEA LEVEL RISE VULNERABILITY STUDY PROJECT 

PROJECT NO. 11324 
  
PLEASE ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF THIS ADDENDUM BY STATING AS SUCH AS PART 
OF YOUR PROPOSAL’S COVER LETTER. 

This addendum is issued to answer questions submitted during the Question and 
Answer period of this RFP. 
 
Questions & Answers 
 

1. Regarding requirement 2 regarding the 25 foot intervals, does this data exist or 
are you looking for fresh surveying of the shoreline?  
The existing data was presented as exhibit with this RFP.  There is no other data 
available.  
 

2. Does the City have a defined schedule duration and /or milestones for this study 
they can share with us?  
No, please propose a schedule and milestones you anticipate to fulfill the scope 
of work.  
 

3. Are there any requirements for the minimum number 
of project references required for this RFP?  
Please provide at least two (2) project references.  
 

4. Does the city have underground vector data for storm drainage facilities such as 
storm drain pipe networks and outfall structures? If so, can this be shared 
before the proposal is due?  
No, the City does not have the requested vector data. 
 

5. Are there any other georeferenced data being collected now? Does the city plan 
on collecting other data in the near future?   
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No additional data is currently being collected or planned to be collected in near 
future.  
 

6. What other modeling related to sea level rise, riverine flooding or interior 
drainage has been conducted in the City?  
None, except for the record elevations collected shown on the exhibit included in 
the RFP.  
 

7. Our Risk management and Legal committee reviewed the contract presented by 
the city. As per the Senate Bill SB-496 in effect since January 1, 2018 we are 
requesting changes to the language of the indemnification terms in the 
contract. The edits are presented in the attached document. Would the city be 
open to the change in language of the Agreement?  
Please include your contract exceptions in the proposal upon submittal.  If your 
firm is chosen, contract changes may be negotiated.  
 

8. Is there a list of consultants available, to whom the City has provided this RFP 
to?  
The RFP was sent to GEI Consultants, BVB Consulting, Ecology & Environment, 
Inc., and WEST Consultants.  

 
 
By: 

 
Monique Fuhrman 
Cindy Ray 
Project Managers 

 


